Exeter-Milligan Public School
Student Fees Hearing
July 15, 2015 - Exeter, Nebraska

Vice President T. Pribyl declared the hearing in session at 8:38pm. Those present were: T. Pribyl, A.
Gloystein, K. Jansky, Superintendent Sheffield, and Principal Kroll. There were 6 visitors. The Nebraska Open
Meetings Act was posted.

An opportunity was given to hear support, oppaosition, criticism, suggestions, or cbservations concerning the
student fee policy.

Vice Pre.sident Pribyl adjourned the hearing at 8:41pm.

Exeter-Milligan Public School
Parental Involvement Hearing
July 15, 2015 - Exeter, Nebraska

Vice President T. Pribyl declared the hearing in session at 8:41pm. Those present were: T. Pribyl, A.
Gloystein, K. Jansky, Superintendent Sheffieid, and Principal Kroll. There were 6 visitors. The Nebraska Open

Meetings Act was posted.

An opportunity was given to hear support, opposition, criticism, suggestions, or observations concerming the
parental invoivement policy.

Vice-President Pribyl adjourned the meeting at 8:43 pm.

Annette Gloysteln
Secretary



Exeter-Milligan Public School
Regular Board Meeting
July 15, 2015 - Exeter, Nebraska

The meeting began with a curricular report from Mary Lou Vossler, FCCLA sponsor, reporting on the group's
recent trip to Washington D.C. for the National FCCLA competition. Four Exeter-Milligan FCCLA members
qualified for the competition. Those attending were: Kayla Bonds, Hannah Horne, Katie Mounce, and Caitlin
Murphy. Caitlin Murphy earned a gold medal in the Junior Division for her presentation on "From Rags to Rugs’
and Kayla Bonds, Hannah Horne, and Katie Mounce earned a siiver medal in the Senior Division for their
illustrated talk “Electronics Down". Kayla, Hannah, and Katie presented their illustrated talk “Electronics Down”
to the group. It was an excellent, well researched and well prepared presentation. These young women
certainly earned their awards. Caitlin will give her presentation at the August meeting.

Because there was not a quorum of board members, the meeting was rescheduled for Thursday, July 16, 2015
at 4:00 pm.

Exeter-Milligan Public School
Regular Board Meeting
July 18, 2015 - Exeter, Nebraska

President S. Kuska opened the meeting at 4:07 pm. Those present were: S. Kuska, A. Gloystein, K. Jansky, J.
Zeleny, Superintendent Sheffield, and Principal Kroll. A Erdkamp was absent. There were two visitors. The
Nebraska Open Meeting Act was posted.

Motion by K. Jansky and seconded by J. Zeleny to verify that this meeting of the school board of the
Exeter-Miliigan Public School was duly advertised and that all board members were notified as to the time and
place of the meeting pursuant to board policy and practice. Maotion carried 5-0.

Motion by T. Pribyl and seconded by K. Jansky to approve the consensus agenda consisting of the Treasurer's
Report, the minutes of the June 15, 2015 regular meeting, and the July expenditures. Motion carried 5-0.

Old Business
The building project should begin the week of July 20, 2015.

Motion by J. Zeleny and seconded by T. Pribyl to approve the following new policy and policy updates:
#2007 - Complaint Procedure (Revision)

#3003 - Bid Letting and Contracts (Revision)

#4001 - Nondiscrimination (Revision)

#4059 - Suicide Prevention Training (New)

#5022 - Student lliness (Revision)

#5025 - Sex Equality in the Education Program (Revision)



#5033 - School Wellness (Revision)
#5065 - Homeless Students (Revision)
Motion carried 5-0.

New Business
Motion by J. Zeleny and seconded by K. Jansky to approve the Activity Policy change. Motion carried 5-0.

Motion by A. Gloystein and seconded by T. Pribyl to approve the 2015-16 Student and Staff Handbooks.
Motion carried 5-0. ‘

Superintendent Sheffield presented the 2015 Census Report
Superintendent Sheffield presented information on a one-man lift he would like to purchase for the district. This
equipment would be of great assistance for the maintenance department. The board agreed and gave

Superintendent Sheffield their approval of the purchase.

information/Discussion
The school open house will be on Wednesday, August 12, 2015 at both sites from 5:00-7:00pm.

Superintendent Sheffield reported on the progress of repairs from storm damage and also on the planned
summer projects fist.

There will alsc be some changes to office space at the Exeter site. The Superintendent's office will move the
conference room and the secretary will move to the former Superintendent’s office. Board meetings will be held
in the old elementary computer room.

The next regular meeting will be on Wednesday, August 12, 2015 in Miligan at 8:00pm.

Motion by A. Gloystein and seconded by T. Pribyl to excuse Adam Erdkamp. Motion carried 5-0.

Motion by J. Zeleny and seconded by K. Jansky to adjourn the meeting at 4:56pm. Motion carried 5-0.

Annette Gloystein
Secretary




